1964 LAKE SELUCIA RETREAT HERTING #5 Fresmp Japanese Congregational Church . May 17, 1964

Mrs. June Toshiyuki opened the meeting with a prayer. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Carl Matsumura reported #437.17 in the treasury.

Since Reverend Nick Iyoya cannot accept as main speaker for Sequoia Retreat, secretary Susan Kadani has written to Reverend Shiseo Kanda. Reverend Kanda has replied that he will be in a position to make definite plans for the future within two weeks from the date of his letter, Kay 4, 1964. The corresponding secretary was directed to send details concerning Sequoia Retreat to Reverend Kanda.

The Lake Sequoia Retreat Rally will be held at the Dinuba Japanese Methodist Church on July 19, 1964. The main speaker will be Yosh Sawano. The theme is "Challenging Youth in an Age of Tension." Chairman for the Rally is Dennis Nishimine. The Dinuba church is in charge of the worship and refreshments, and the Christ Methodist Church of Fresno will be in charge of recreation.

Education groups have been rearranged because of the small number of ministers in our faculty. There will be one class for each age group. Leaders for classes are:

Reverend Takagi college - Reverend Kanda

upper high school - Reverend Ozaki Reverend Goto

Roverend Sasaki lower high school -Reverend Kanow

The next meeting will be held June 14, 1964, at the Fresno Japanese Congregational Church.

verend Webeysani eleasd the seting will a prayer.

Respectfully submitted, Diane Hirasuna Recording Secretary

EMO GE EN

Lake Segucia Retreat 4892 E. Cornell Fresno 3, Calif.

Responsibly aubritied.







Miss Norma Matsumoto

Fresno, California